
NorthernGrampians
Shire Council

1 November2002
PB:CH 08 01 OOIA

Mr StephenDyer
Secretary
Joint StandingCommitteeon Migration
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRAACT 2600

DearMr Dyer

Finding Skilled Migrants

The Northern GrampiansShire Council is experiencingsubstantialgrowth along with
otherregionsofthe Victorian WimmeraRegion.We havehadreportsfrom someof our
employerbodiesthe problemin getting skilled workersinto rural Victoria. Somehave
begunto sourceskilled migrantsespeciallyin theengineeringandtechthcalskill area.

We as a Council have experiencedproblems in regards to providing a level of
infrastructurethattheseskilledmigrantsexpectandwebelievethereis arole to be played
in advisingmigrantsof expectationsofworking in rural Australia.

We would also wish to bring to the committeesattentionthe time takenin processing
applicationshasbeenseenasan impedimentin somecases,especiallywhere long term
visasarebeingsought.Whilst weappreciatetheneedto screenapplicantsthoroughly,we
believethatconsiderationneedsto begivento thesponsoringcompaniesandshouldthey
beof areputablenature,theensuingapplicantscreeningshouldbemorestreamlined.

If ourregionis to continueto grow, weneedto tap into the skilled migrantmarketmore
effectively.We needGovernmentto bemore supportivewith a “whole of Government”
approachas skilled migrants are intertwined with businessdevelopmentand growth,
researchanddevelopmentalongwith improving infrastructureandsupport facilities such
asrural healthservices(also amajorareaofneedfor skilled migrants).

TheNorthernGrampiansShireis ideally centrallylocatedwithin 1-1.5hoursdrive of all
the majorpopulationareasin the Wimmeraand WesternVictoria. We would offer our
facilities in Stawell should your committeewish to hear first hand answersto your
questionsfrom this region.

Addressall correspondenceto:
Town Hall, Stawell Municipal Offices, St. Arnaud ChiefExecutiveOfficer~
Telephone(03) 5358 8700 Telephone(03) 5495 1500 Ru.Box 580.
Fax (03) 5358 4151 Fax (03) 5495 1026 STAWELLVIC. 3380.

Email: ngshire@ngshire.vic.gov.au



Attachedwith this letter is acopyofa CD that Councilhasrecentlyproducedin an effort
to stimulate interest in the shire from potential employees. We know that selling
employmentopportunitiesin rural areasis not justamatterof matchingcity payratesbut
alsopromotinglifestyle andwebelievethesameappliesto skilled immigrants.

Pleasedo not hesitateto contactme shouldyou wish to discusssettingup of a regional
meetingat yourconvenience.

Yours ithfully

PETE BROOKS
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER


